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KENT COUNTY COUNCIL

ELECTORAL AND BOUNDARY REVIEW COMMITTEE

MINUTES of a meeting of the Electoral and Boundary Review Committee held in the 
Council Chamber, Sessions House, County Hall, Maidstone on Tuesday, 16 
December 2014.

PRESENT: Mr G K Gibbens (Chairman), Mr A J King, MBE (Vice-Chairman), 
Mr M Baldock, Mr A H T Bowles, Mr I S Chittenden, Mr G Lymer (Substitute for Mrs 
P A V Stockell), Mr P J Oakford (Substitute for Mr D L Brazier), Mr A Terry and 
Mr R Truelove

IN ATTENDANCE: Ms D Fitch (Democratic Services Manager (Council)), 
Mr R Hallett (Head of Business Intelligence), Mr P Sass (Head of Democratic 
Services) and Mr G Wild (Director of Governance and Law)

UNRESTRICTED ITEMS

24. Minutes - 7 July 2014 
(Item 3)

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 7 July 2014 be approved as a 
correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

25. Electoral Review of Kent County Council's Area - Progress Report 
(Item 4)

Mr Sass introduced the report, which advised the Committee of the Local 
Government Boundary Commission for England’s (LGBCE’s) decision to go out to 
consultation on a proposed Council size of 81 Elected Members.   He had made the 
Commission aware of the County Council’s disappointment at their decision not to 
delay the start of the consultation until the New Year, especially as updated electoral 
registers and data on new polling districts were not yet available for the Swale 
Borough Council area. 

Mr Sass informed the Committee that he had sought clarification from the LGBCE 
regarding the likely success of further representations on a Council size different to 
81 Members.  The LGBCE confirmed that any such submission would not be rejected 
but it would have to contain a significant amount of new evidence on a Council size in 
excess of 81 for it to be successful.

Comments were made by Members about the lack of data in relation to the Swale 
area and the disadvantage that this put those who wanted to respond to the 
consultation in relation to that area.  Mr Hallett suggested that in relation to the Swale 
area it may be possible to provide ward level data prior to receiving the new polling 
district data.  The Chairman undertook to write to the Chief Executive of Swale 
Borough Council expressing concern at the lack of polling district data. 
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In response to a question from Mr Sass, Members confirmed that they did not wish to 
hold meeting of this Committee prior to the end of the Phase 1 consultation.

RESOLVED that the progress on the Boundary Review of Kent County Council’s 
area be noted.


